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DORCHESTER COUNTY CAREER & TECHNOLOGY CENTER
BOARD MINUTES

August 8, 2023
Board Meeting – 3:00 p.m.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mr. Brad Davis, Chairperson


Mrs. Michele Bryngelson

Mr. Jason Carraher, Vice Chairperson

Dr. Greg Harrison – ex-officio (DD2)

Mr. Willie Jenkins, Secretary




Mrs. Mildred Heatley

Dr. James Hodges – ex-officio (DD4)

Notice to the Media:  In accordance to SC Code of Law, 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, the following have been notified of the time and location of this meeting:  The Post and Courier, The Journal Scene and the Eagle Record.

Mr. Davis, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Dorchester County Career & Technology Center Board of Trustees to order by reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
Welcome Visitors – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis welcomed Mark Blacklocke and Lori Duplantis from District 2 and Shannon Stephens from District 4.

Approval of Agenda – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the agenda for today’s meeting. The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Approval of Minutes for Meeting held June 13, 2023:  Mrs. Heatley made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the minutes for the meeting held June 13, 2023.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.
Discussion of Board’s Bills Claims for June/July, 2023: – (Mrs. Garrick):  The Board reviewed the bills claims for June/July, 2023.
Update on Summer Partnership Meetings with DD2, DD4 and Trident Tech:  Mr. Davis and Mr. Villeponteaux met with Districts 2 and 4 to give an update on the expansion at Trolley Road and to get their input on what classes were needed.  Also discussed was reinstating the all-day program on the Dorchester campus with the Districts providing the academics.  Another meeting is planned for some time in September.
Mr. Davis and Mr. Villeponteaux also had a very productive meeting with representatives from Trident Tech regarding their presence in Dorchester County.  They discussed the possibility of doing a joint campus with Trident Tech utilizing some of the buildings we have on campus so we could do dual enrollment which would benefit the both of us.  Many of our programs will qualify for dual credit.  Trident Tech representatives will actually be on our campus next week to meet with those instructors whose programs qualify for dual credit.
Discussion on Policies GBK and GBK-R, Staff Concerns/Complaints/Grievances:  Mr. Davis and Mrs. Heatley expressed their concerns regarding these policies.  After discussion, it was decided that Mrs. Heatley meet with Mrs. Laura Disher, who will be the Human Resources Coordinator, and review these policies before making recommended changes. 
A Board Member’s Moment – Mr. Davis:  Mr. Davis opened the floor for comments.  Each Board member had an opportunity to speak.
District 2/District 4 Update:  Dr. James Hodges has had some family issues so Mr. Shannon Stephens gave an update on what’s happening in District 4.  Dr. Greg Harrison from District 2 was unable to attend today’s meeting.  Mr. Mark Blacklocke was in attendance and gave an update on what’s happening in District 2.
Administrative Report – Mr. Villeponteaux:  Items discussed were as follows:
1. As of yesterday, current enrollment is sitting at 708 students.  Nail Technology has 126 enrolled and Welding has 87.
2. Mrs. Janet Dupuy is a new nursing instructor hired for Trolley Road and Mrs. Melissa Tice is returning to the Dorchester campus.  Mr. Adam Canady has been hired for Automotive Technology and Mr. James Stallsmith for Welding.  Mrs. Betty Machado has been hired for the Secretary position at the Trolley Road campus.
3. School begins next Monday, August 14th, with all teachers and staff returning.  We will be doing staff development for a couple of days, then teachers will be allowed to work in their classrooms.
4. Projects and repairs have been on-going all summer.

5. All closing documents for the Trolley Road expansion have been signed as of today.  Eviction letters have been sent out to all tenants.

6. We continue to meet with the Dorchester County Fire Department to review the installation of the new fire burn building on our campus.  They are now working on stairs, rails and other items for fire training.

7. Ben Gibson has started working in Heavy Equipment getting ready for the upcoming school year.
8. All of the equipment requests approved by the Board during the budget workshop have been purchased.

Executive Session to Discuss a Personnel Issue:  Mr. Jenkins made the motion, seconded by Mr. Carraher, to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Mr. Carraher made the motion, seconded by Mr. Jenkins, to come out of Executive Session.  No action was taken while in Executive Session.
Mr. Davis asked if there was any old or new business that needs to be discussed.  Hearing none, without objection, this meeting stands adjourned.






 Respectfully submitted
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